

October 6, 2016

City Council President Linda M. Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council City of New Bedford 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Morad and Honorable Members of the Council:

I am submitting the following individuals for confirmation by the City Council as New Bedford Police Officers:

David A. Rose Nathan L. Pimentel

Officers Rose & Pimentel were sworn in on September 26, 2016 by City Clerk, Dennis Farias.

The appointment of these two police officers will help fill current vacant positions and bring the total New Bedford Police Department manpower complement to 255 officers.

These two new officers come to our community already fully trained and experienced, therefore the City will benefit from the costs associated with Police Academy Recruit fee's and salaries.

...Jonath

JFM!

c: / Lt. Rezendes